From: Karen Farace < <u>Karen.Farace@ugdsb.on.ca</u>>

Sent: Thursday, April 11, 2024 10:02 AM

To: Jennifer E. Willoughby < jwilloughby@shelburne.ca>

Subject: Long Term Accommdation Final Report

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the contents to be safe.

Town of Shelburne



PLANNING DEPARTMENT

Board Office: 500 Victoria Road N. Guelph, ON N1E 6K2

Email: planning.info@ugdsb.on.ca

Tel: 519-822-4420 ext.821 or Toll Free: 1-800-321-4025

11 April 2024

Town of Shelburne 203 Main St E, Shelburne ON, L9V 3K7

Dear Jennifer Willoughby - Clerk:

Re: 2023-24 Long Term Accommodation Plan (LTAP) Comprehensive Report

On April 9, 2024, the Upper Grand District School Board Trustees approved the 2023-24 Long Term Accommodation Plan (LTAP) Final Report. The Board is notifying its partners and stakeholders about this decision and has included you on this notification list consistent with Board Policies.

This year, Planning Department staff undertook a Comprehensive LTAP which provides a guideline for the next four to eight years. The last Comprehensive LTAP was completed in 2018.

Please visit the UGDSB <u>webpage</u> to view/download a copy of the report. We invite you to share this information with other members of your organization who may be interested in the Board's accommodation planning.

Sincerely,

Ruchika Angrish Manager of Planning

PLN: 003

File Code: R14